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Meetings: Tuesdays, 8-30pm. Robin Hood Hotel, High Lane. (A6)
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EDITOR'S JOTTINGS MARCH 1980

In my capacity as a Fdreman I was recently called to attend a road traffic accident.

As I drove, out into the night, I realised the weather was worse than I thought,
heavy rain, poor visibility and the possibility of slippy roads, I was glad I was on four
wheels, definitely not motorcycling weather.

The task to be done was to remove a motorcyclist from under a car, who had
sustained a broken hip and a crushed ankle, his partner was already in the ambulance with
a broken collar bone.

Its occasions like this that make me more aware of the vulnerability of the motorcyelist
and that after all the precautions of dipped head-lights, multi-coloured Day Glow Jackets,
Arm Bands, Diagonal Shoulder Belts, etc. along with riding at the correct speed for the
road and conditions, we are still exceedingly vulnerable, particularly if we or someone is
just not concentrating for a split second. We should realise that a driver enclosed as he is
behind rain splattered windows and armed only with an inefficient windscreen clearing device
cannot really be on our side, and to spot a motorcycle hidden behind a door pillar in the
dark and rain, needs a little more time and a little more effort.

The motorcyclist needs to know that the driver has seen him before he can proceed
another foot, to proceed without this knowledge even though you have the right of way is
absolute suicide. They used to say don't shoot until you see the whites of their eyes, now
they say don't go until you have seen the white of his face, at least once.

In connection with safe riding Dave Searle is organising a Competition which is open
to all motoreyclists irrespective of age or machine. If you don't want to compete you might
like to help ~ see the full page spread in this newsletter.

March 16th was a very busy day for the club, first the Trials Youth Section got under-
way with their first '"PURE' trial, thanks to Jim Capper and his many helpers, a full report
and result is in this newsletter.

March 16th also saw a Pig Washing by John Ward and his band of merry men, more
of that later. If you ever thought that trial or trail bikes were unsuitable for roads ask Jim
Maple if his BMW and chaiﬁ are suitable for Dirt Low Rake? Sat astride his BMW sporting
blue jacket, square sunglasses and long peak cap in matching blue demonstrating the noise
of his two into one exhaust, he looks more like a yankee truck driver.

If you lads want to wash your bikes after Sundays mud try the steam wash at the
garage on Osborne Street, Nr. Bredbury Hall, ask Bob McKinlay he has tried it! (Take
some WD40 along).

John Hoxworth would like to thank Ron Weale for introducing him into the job of
Subscription Secretary and asks if you have all paid for 1980. He also has the B. M. F. cards that
some of you asked for.

Unfortunately the report and notes from Alan Toft, the Rally Secretary, have been
accidentally burnt by his Mother, must try harder next time Alan!

ED
Closing date for JUNE Edition of your newsletter, will be MAY 13TH (Tuesday)

Dave Duckett (Newsletter Editor)
24 Stoneyland Drive,

New Mills

Via Stockport, SK12 6DL

Telephone: 0663 44855



CHAIRMANS CHATTER

Another Newsletter and some chat and thoughts. (My god the chairman thinks!
where will it all end).

Things seem to be moving reasonably smoothly into the new year in both road
and off road events. One of our most recent achievements has been in the formation of a
Youth Trials Section, this came about after a youth forum night, after which with the
help of some volunteers and Jim Capper as new Youth Secretary (thanks Jim), the new
section was off to a good start, looked afier for the first 12 months by Ron Weale who
engineered the whole thing and who deserves a pat on the back for his efforts.

The TYoad side seems to have no problems in filling the clubroom lounge area and
we seem to have a nice balance between the two types of riders. The road riders led by
Dave Searle put on a super stand at the Belle Vue Show this year and I hope no one will
feel offended when I say it was the best to date. Thanks should go to other members for their
help in the event and to Kenny Roberts for the portable display stands of which the club is
now proud owner. Many thanks should also go to Paul Hibbert for the magnificent posters.

Thanks! should the Belle Vue Show be called the Northern Dirt Show next year?
Certainly the emphasis is on off road machines and it seems to offer less each year for the
Road/Tourist rider. Certainly my information has it that Sports Motorbikes will not be
there next year and if one considers Jefferies with the BMW's and Knott Mill taking the
same approach then certainly it leaves nothing at all for the road rider.

Communication! well by now most of you die-hards on Tuesday night have possibly
(or had no alternative) in hearing our new amplifier system kindly donated in various forms
by members of the club. Hope you all think it is worthwhile and that it solves a very old
problem of everybody in the club knowing what is going on in the future on a Tues.night.
Again one hopes that it will only help to bring road and off road together more.

Talking about Road and off road,what about our recent 'Pig Washing Run'? Certainly
John Ward and Pete Potts (The Two Ronnies) turned the whole thing into a great day out,
plenty of fun, some good laughs and some even funnier answers to John's inevitable questions.
Everyone who turned up seemed to enjoy themselves inc. yours truly if only for the accident
on DiTt Low Rake, the B.M. will never be the same, but may I for one say yet again a big
thanks to John and Peter. A great day lads.

Peak Road Trial (one now starts to shudder at the mention of the name) once again
we have hit red tape with the R.A.C. in that it clashes route-wise with a Car club event.
Just when Dave had got the press release out early this year the R.A.C. (God bless them)
turned down the date. Problem is somewhat of a juggling act in trying to satisfy the R.A.C.
on dates and the police for routes and not forgetting the A.C.U. plus trying to arrange for the
use of Darley Moor Circuit for the same date, then,when you have all that right making
sure it does not clash too much with any other main motorcyling event. So I trust that
the members not aware of problems of the organisers will sympathise with their headaches.



In the meantime there is a Road Safety Event coming up run by the club in
conjunction with Stockport Tech. College and I hope that all members will support and help
in every way possible on the day. As we are the leading club in the area it would be nice
to show the Stockport area our expertise and enthusiasm for motoreycling.

Well you must be all sick of reading this chatter by now (doesn't he go on! ) but
it's nice to sit back and take an all round look at the club and bring to all members notice
the achievements and problems of the other side,so to speak.

One last thought (not another one) what about the trials side organising a fun trial
for the road lads to compete in? Thats if they would not mind lending a few bikes for the
day. Just a few easy sections and strictly for laughs and for bona fide Road Riders with
no trials experience. How about it then and let them see the other side of the fence.

(He had better not have any more thoughts like this! Trials committee ?)

SAFE AND ENJOYABLE RIDING
JIM

SECRETARY'S ZIT

A lot has happened since the last newsletter ~ the most important thing for me
personally being my wedding (many thanks to the club for the telegram). I thcroughly
enjoyed what I can remember of the stag night. Many thanks to Mikz Smith for the loan
of his taxi-cab (the best man has left the country to evade the taxi-fare).

The club is running a road safety event, called 'SAFERIDER 80' on APRIL 27th
on the top of Merseyway multi-storey car park. It is a charity event in aid of Age Concern-
Stockport. Help will be needed on the day and please spread the word, lets have a big entry
and make the event a success - it will give the club a lot of good publicity, and make some
money for a worthwhile charity. For further details see Dave Searle.

Those who marshalled at last years Dead Ants Rally are probably wondering what
has happened to their badges. Well, the badge company finally sent the remainder of the
badges a few weeks ago. Unfortunately, not only were there a few dozen missing, but also about
20% of the badges sent had crazed enamel or the pin missing. So we had to send the good badges
to those who came from other clubs, and Dave Searle has sent back the duff badges and after a
lot of haggling they have agreed to send the rest within thz next few weeks.

A few weeks ago, about 25 of us visited the Crewe Roadriders Club. I travelled at
the back of the convoy, and it really was quite an impressive sight as we threaded our way through
Macclesfield, Congleton and Sandbach. It certainly turned a few heads, including some belonging
to policemen!

The Crewe lads had advance warning of our arrival - one of their members, working
in a petrol station, saw us on route and 'phoned ahead and warned them that their club-room
was about to be invaded!

We all had a good natter and then a quiz with four members from each club taking
part (plus much heckling from the back row!). It was a close run thing, but Dave Searle,
Simon Godby, Anne Wood and Rick Allen managed to fend off the opposition and we won by
a few points.



Suitably replenished with assorted butties, we split into small groups to make
our way home by various routes.

A very enjoyable evening, with a good turnout. Many thanks to Crewe Roadriders
for putting on a good do.

Dragon Rally 1980

I arrived at Roscoe's about 5 minutes late on the Saturday morning to moans
about me being late again (what do you mean, again?). Jim Maple had turned up on his
Blackpool rock BMW, which has now sprouted a one-wheeled midget-submarine. Alan
Toft had decided to take the easy way out and had hitched a ride in this strange device.
Also, raring to go were Tony Noble and the intrepid duo, Neil and Andy. Now Andy's
CB200 didn't want to go to Wales, (in fact it never wants to go anywhere! ) and in the
first mile it broke down twice. He eventually discovered that his left carb float had
gone out on strike, and the right one came out in sympathy. After delicate adjustment
with a Manchester spanner, they re-negotiated terms and we were once again on our way.

Now I always thought that Bee-Emm's meant long distances without stops, but before
we reached the other end of the M56, Jim and Alan were gesturing that they were ready for
a drink. However, the trusty Yam kept going all the way to Bettws-y-Coed.

After replenishing our stomachs, we had a splendid ride over the mountains to the
rally checkpoint. The weather was fine, but there had been heavy rain for the previous
week so that rivers and lakes were swollen and waterfalls everywhere around us.

As we were standing talking at the checkpoint, some of the other club members
arrived : Mike Corteen, running in a new Guzzi T3; Paul Rushton, Ian Mackenzie, and
Mike Edmonds on a gleaming day old CBX.

We set off to the rally site and the road ran along a valley with a number of lakes
lapping at the edge of the road. About 50 yards from the site I came round a bend to find
the road under about 2 feet of water! I kept the engine revving to stop the water going into
the submerged exhausts, and lifted my feet into the air to keep them out of the water (who
needs a trials bike!). As I emerged on the other side, Jim came round the corner behind
me and ploughed into the water with Alan in the chair shouting '"slow down!) as a great wave
of water went over the screen, soaking Alan and filling the sidecar with six inches of water!
Jim turned into the site and Alan jumped out, shouting "I'm.......... soaked!'" with water
running off him and steam coming out of his helmet!

We left the bikes at the entrance and trudged round the site to try to find a spot that
wasn't a foot deep in mud. When we found the best pitch on the site it was occupied by a
Jawa 350 with what looked like a fibreglass coffin attached to the side. Closer inspection
of the smell of good cooking coming from the accompanying tent revealed that it was occupied by
our own Trevor Cowdrey and his good lady. Now Trevor being a seasoned campaigner of many
Dragon Rallies had picked the only dry spot on the site, sheltered by bushes from the wind that
was howling round the rest of the field and in a little hollow where it was nice and quiet.

Trevor had apparently borrowed this outfit from a friend, but in view of its carrying
capacity (judging from all the stuff that Trevor had piled into the sidecar) it would seem to me
to be an excellent outfit for rallying (although certain club members would argue that the bike
should be an MZ!).



No sooner had we got our tents up than the wind increased to a gale and the rain came
pelting down, ripping my flysheet from the peg rubbers. I was saved from drowning by
Keith Williams, who came up with some plastic eyelets to hold the flysheet down, many
thanks to Keith and to several club members who offered me tent space if al. else failed.

It rained all evening, so instead of the usual sing-song round the bonfire, we all
sheltered in a barn and drank cans of beer, as the pub was two miles away.

Pete Lawton turned up from London around tea-time on his 140 mph steamroller
to join the merry throng of drowned rats.

My umbrella hat attracted a lot of attention (it has to be seen, to be believed! ), mostly
from envious eyes. IfI had taken a few hundred with me I could have done a roaring trade.

After an early night, when we woke up on Sunday morning the rain had stopped, although
the clouds were still threatening. The new club flag was wet through after its first outing,
but has now dried out to its original condition, Many thanks to Mrs.Hoxworth for making the
splendid flag. It is available for use at any club event - please see me.

We set off for the return journey in several groups. The rest of my group consisted
of combos and small bikes, so I decided to go on ahead and then stop and wait for them to
catch up.

I stopped at Cerrig-y-Drudion and ate a big chunk of fruit cake that I had with me.
As1 stood there, 4 or 5 or our club members came past at speed, and when Jim and Co.
arrived a few minutes later I decided to try and catch ther: up. I caught up with them at
Ruthin, just pulling into a pub. Seemed like a good idea, so I went in as well. One by one,
nearly all our lot came in and filled the pub with helmets and oversuits. After a quick drink
I decided to make my way home as I could hear my Sunday Lunch calling me!

It was a great ride to the rally and back, but the rally itself was disappointing, as it
has been for the past few years now. The Dragon not only lives by its reputation, but also
rests very heavily on its laurels. The Conway and District club are not rallyists, and they
seem to have lost the essential ingredients for a good rally - the most important being a good
pub near the site!

Cheers,
IAN BOTTOMLEY - Yamaha XZ750 - 10 minute original



CLUB SHOP

I can offer the following to the club all are at full trade discount at
a minimum of 20% off, some up to 50%.

Leather Jackets from £41

Gloves from £ 7.50

Boots from £20,00
Waterproof oversuits (orange

or green) £11.50

We guarantee these suits.

Day-glow Jackets from £1.25
Kawasaki Master Cylinder
brake levers complete £15.00
6 piece spanner set £ 4.25
Ferodo Brake Pads most makes, order 2 weeks 30% off.
Gunk £2.50 per gallon

I can supply car parts and most bike parts at around 20% off.
Motorcycle batteries at 25% off
Tyres to order only Avon

Dunlop

Conti

MZ tyres on special offer at around 40% Some other tyres as well

SEE CHRIS MITCHELL OR PHONE 0253 886016 between 6.0 - 7.0 P. M.

FRIDAY, SATURDAY OR SUNDAY.



Social Secretarys Spot

To the Newsletter Editor

As you know by now you have a new Anti-social Social Secretary. (Of course
you know HIM!'.) Him with the Trusty Triumph. Him, who snaps films just when Sheene
and Roberts are 100 yards from the finish line whilst engaged in an epic dual. Him with
the curly teeth and straight hair (I'm sorry that should have been the other way round).
Him who doesn't mind driving his bike in the rain when all the Jap bike owners cry wolf
saying they don't want to get it dirty.

Yes, it is I'! Graham Watson. Now to the more serious side of the business.

I would like to reassure Messrs. Maple and Bottomley that my arm is well on
the road to recovery after being badly twisted up my back whilst kindly begging me to take
the job on.

Seriously, I took the job because I felt that more could be done to keep people
entertained and to have a sense of belonging to the club and a reason why they want to
come to the club on Tuesdays and I hope that I shall ultimately achieve this, if not, it
will not be through the lack of trying.

At times I get rather frustrated, for instance, in January I put up 2 aotices;
one for a trip to C.C.M. and the other was for a small competition - "Know vour Bike ?"
and I was amazed that entries for the Competition was full, whilst entries for the C.C.M.
trip was only half full.

I felt rather pleased with myself, but I was rather deflated a week or two later
when, after quite a lot of work, I found that the would-be competitors had mistakenly put
their names on the wrong list!

Fortunately, my partner in crime Rick Allan and I, put together another competition
which I hope you enjoyed.

I wish that more people would come forward to enter these competitions - nobody
is trying to make a fool out of anybody else, I also feel that people don't give themselves
credit for what they know; and of course the prizes! You could win some Chain Lube
(witness Dave Searle) or some fork oil for your girder forked Vincent (where the Hell's
the filler cap?)

Obviously, if people are content to come to the Club on Tuesdays to have a chat
and watch films they have seen twice before then so be it, I shall show films; but I would then
feel that I have been a failure in my position as Social Sec.

So please, in any future competitions don't be afraid to put your name forward -
nobody is trying to make you look a chump, but the Lord help anyone who says that they are
bored with Club nights!

FUTURE DATES

APRIL 8TH Film Show - Moto-Cross Grand Prix
1978 "Hailwoods Return to the T.T.,"
1979 "Honda Racing Film"

Date to be decided - "Visit Your Local Nick"




If you would like to see how the Police perform their duties on their bikes,
train their men and just generally have a chat.

This should be of particular interest to Fathers and sons.

MAY ? Film Show
1975 or 1976 ""John Player Transatlantic Trophy"
and/or ""Flaton the Tank", "Bravo Barry''
MAY ? Film Show
"Bol D'or or Viva'
and/or "Ordeal by Dust'' or '""Meeting Fiat'

HAPPY RIDING
GRAHAM WATSON (SOC.SEC.)

P.S. If anybody has any ideas what they would like to see or do on a Club night, then
please come and see me; I shall try and oblige.
Graham

CLUB CAPTAINS SPOT

Plans for 1980

So far I have decided on venues for race meetings for this year. As with last
season I think if we try to follow a complete race series, again I have chosen the M. C.N./
SUPERBIKE SERIES. The majority of rounds (if not all) are held on international dates
and therefore there are a host of big name riders (World Series permitting) on view. If
the series follows the same course as next year we should witness some good riding.

Silverstone for the British G.P. is again on the list and for those new to the
scene this is where Manchester '17' members go mad and splash out for a weekend in a
hotel with all the trimmings. The hardest part in organising this is getting bookings at a
hotel (not 'cos we're bikers but 'cos of the demand for rooms at that time). Last year
I left it rather late and we had to stay in caravans. That wasn't too bad really but it is
supposed to be a luxury weekend. With this in mind I would like names for this date by
the middle of April/May for the hotel booking.

I want to fill the inbetween dates with visits to places of interest but more of that
at a later date.

Before I list the meetings I have a moan I must get off my chest. During last
season (my first as club captain) the turnout for meetings was pathetic. It averaged out
to seven club members, including myself and Jan, and that from a large club. If this doesn't
improve this time I will feel as though I am wasting my time and I can find other things to do.
So come on, lets make this season a good one, it's a great way of getting to know others.

Two day meeting usually means camping.

SAFE RIDING IN 1980
FRANK PICKARD, CLUB CAPT.



DATE_
4.4.80
6.4.80
7.4.80
12.4.80
13.4.80
5.5.80
18.5.80
25.5.80
8.6.80
29.6.80
13.7.80

19.7.80)
20.7.80)

9.8.80 )
10.8.80 )

20.9.80)
21.9.80)

25.10.80)
26.10.80)

MEETING

Transatlantic Trophy

" "
" "

International (MCN/S.BIKES)
" "

Cathedral Races

World Series Racing

King of Brands

Post T.T.

Vintage Race of the Year

International

Formula 1 Championships

International

British Grand Prix

International

Gauloises Ponerbike
International

VENUE
Brands Hatch
Mallory Park

Oulton Park
Donington Park
" "

Cadwell Park
Donington Park
Brands Hatch
Mallory Park
Mallory Park
Donington Park

Snetterton

Silverstone

Mallory Park

Brands Hatclk



PUBLICITY OFFICERS SPOT

Its The Hairy Monster Show

Good to see that at long last some club members are beginning to help with, and
take part in, some of the activities that are organised.

Having said that its a pity there are not more of them.

The road run to Crewe shows what the club is capable of. Now lets see some more
turnouts like that.

If you want to do something different, whatever it is, come and have a chat with
one of the committee. If no one else has time I usually have. The same goes for anyone
who just wants to help with whatever we are already doing.

Its good to see the youth section off the ground with one meeting and a very
successful trial under its belt.

Congratulations to Ron Weale and the others involved.

Having put a public address in the clubroom it would be most gratifying if people
would listen to it. Not a lot to ask for just a few minutes,and don't forget you might benefit.

Finally, if you read something in the paper, local national or otherwise, that is
bad for the club or motorcycling in general then tell me. I can't write to people about
their articles if I never hear about them. If you can't get up to the club then give me a ring
at home, and if you are asked for information on something you know about please let
me have it straight away. If I'm not at home leave a message and I'll get back to you.

DAVE SEARLE (061 439 1739)

TRIALS SECRETARYS SPOT
Trials News No.1l 1980

New Points System

The Len Eyre Trophy - Club Trials Championship will have the following
simplified and fairer system of points. For full members only in the club championship series.

Best Member 9 points
2nd " 7 points
3rd " 5 points
4th " 2 points
5th " 1 point

This is the same as the youth A class points system. So the total championship
points system now looks like this: '

CLUB TRIALS CHAMPIONSHIP CLUB YOUTH TRIALS CHAMPIONSHIP
PLACE LEN EYRE TROPHY JOHN CANTRELL TROPHY
A B C
Best 9 points 9 7
2nd 7 7 5 3
3rd 5 5 3 2
4th 2 2 2 1
5th 1 1 1 -

See dates list in this newsletter for details of which events count for championship.

-10 -



FINAL POSITIONS

LEN EYRE TROPHY

Winner: John Hulme
Runner up: Steve P. Thomas
Norman S. Eyre 35,
John E. Shirt 26
Henry Rosenthall 24
Mick Andrews 19
Harvey Lloyd 14
Stephen Brownlee 10
G. Wilkinson 8

Duncan McDonald
Alan Harris

John Cantrell
Ken Eyre

Nigel Dutton
Rick Ashby

D. Butterworth

DN W W,

WELL DONE JOHN, another great year.

with your new Majesty.

WHO WON WHAT IN '79

John Harre Memorial Trophy

John Simister Memorial Trophy

Strugglers Sprocket

The Punchbowl Trophy

Duron Trophy

Guy Allott Trophy

*Dave Rowland Trophy

*The Manchester '17' Punchbowl

The Town & Country Trophy

Fisher Trophy

Northern Experts Solo

Northern Experts Sidecar

Warburton Trials Trophy

Shell Trophy(Best passenger in
Northern Experts)

Len Eyre Trophy

John Cantrell Trophy

Observer of Year

Stanbury Trophy

59 points
47 points

Scott Rowland 26
Dave Porritt 25
Chris Clarke 20
Alan Hulme 17
Andy Needham
Mike King
C.P.G.Watkin
Norman Jeeves
D. Hickson
Peter Fleming
S. Smith

M. Booth

R. Phil Turner

—
=N w1 o

Chris Clarke
Chris Clarke
John Cantrell
John Hulme

John Hulme

Scott Rowland
Malcom Rathmell
P. Cartwright
Adrian Clarke/Mick Bailey
A.D.Y.Morrison
Rob. Shepherd
Mike Ellis

John Hulme

Alan Guest
John Hulme
Mick Edwards
Len Eyre
John Hulme

-11 -

I wist you continued success in 1980



CLUB CHAMPIONSHIP (LEN EYRE TROPHY) 1980

Position after 1st round John Harre Memorial Trial 13th Jan. '80.

Chris Clarke 9 points
Steve P. Thomas 7 points
A. Wright 5 points
John Hulme 2 points
Andy Needham 1 point

YOUTH CHAMPIONSHIP (JOHN CANTRELL TROPHY) 1980

Position after 1st round trial 21.1.80 Arbor Low

A B C
Graham Hatton 9 Phil Retton 7 D. Lloyd
D. Vaughan 7 J.H.Wright 5 R. Vaughan
Andrew Cantrell 5 N. Carman 3 P. Wright
Jerry Hawker 2 K. Moss 2 B. Green
Carl Heath 1

KEN ROBERTS

-12 -
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SAFE RIDER 80 %O

The club are organising a charity motorcycle road safety competition on
Sunday 27th April between 10.0 a.m. and 5.0 p.m. at MERSEYWAY PRECINCT
CAR PARK in STOCKPORT.

All proceeds are to go to AGE CONCERN (STOCKPORT) as a contribution
towards their £60,000 POP-IN centre on UNDERBANK in STOCKPORT.

We need marshalls to help us run the event at anytime between 8.0 a.m.
and 7.0 p.m. on the 27th, but particularly for the first and last two hours for
setting up and clearing away. There is a good variety of jobs to do and even
half an hour's help will be useful.

Even if you don't want to help, please come down anyway, you might

learn something or you might decide to have a go next year.

FURTHER information from, and offers of help to :

DAVE SEARLE 061-439-1739

or IAN BOTTOMLEY

-13 -










































